McDill Inland Lake Protection and Rehabilitation District 

Meeting Minutes Ben Franklin Junior High

Tuesday March 19, 2013
Board of Directors Present: Jack Negaard, Tom Patterson, David Quick, Krista Olson, David Enerson  Also present Paul Stroik Village of Whiting President, Scott Provost Wisconsin DNR  
Jack Negaard called the meeting to order at 6:06 pm.  The meeting minutes from the meeting on October 16, 2012 were read and approved.  
Treasurer’s Report:  The assessments from the taxes were received, with $46,375 of Lake District fees assessments received, and 42,000 of dam repair assessments also received.  Expenditures to date have been at or below budget for most items, with several items including legal fees and brush cutting coming in to date below what was expected. The dredging expense on the budget is a separate account that was used to receive donations for the channel dredging into an account, and cut checks for the contractor work.  Upcoming expenses will be a payment on the note to Pineries Bank, insurance renewals, and wrapping up the last of the legal work for the dam transfer.  
WI DNR Q&A Session:    Scott Provost of the DNR hosted a discussion to answer homeowner questions, addressing the first question on refill date.  Based on the current weather the approximate date will be around May 1st, give or take a few days.  Sign off on starting refill must be done by the Dam division of the DNR first, and it is anticipated that refill will take about 20 days with the high water flow levels due to the winter snow levels.  The DNR will monitor McDill for two years after the refill with plant surveys.  Questions on fish restocking were also asked, so Jack Negaard provided the restocking information from John Jones which is:    3000 perch in spring 2013, 9000 largemouth bass in fall 2013, and 600 northern pike in the fall of 2014.   The Bills for Gills fundraiser will also fund bluegills for spring 2013 of about 4,000 bluegills.

CSM Map:  Jack Negaard’s presented the Certified Survey Map that was completed of the dam parcel that will be transferred to the Lake District.  Six monitoring wells were also put in by the dam in Lower Whiting Park.  Once the final repair to grass is completed on the dam in the spring, the dam can start the transfer process.  Transfer cannot occur until refill is complete, and will take approximately 60 – 80 days for all paperwork to finish.  During the refill process the gate adjustments and maintenance will be done as a joint training effort between the Village of Whiting and City of Stevens Point. 
Private Channel Dredge Project Review:    The Dredge Committee of Gary Oudenhoven, Harry Rice, and Joe Blonigan presented the channel dredge project.  Over $30,000 in funds were raised to dredge various portions of the North and South Channels, including continuing up the South Channel by Della St from the last dredge to where the water widens, around the horseshoe, portions of the island, and in front of both sides of the Heffron culvert, and the opening of the North Channel.  Several homeowners volunteered assistance with surveying, tree removal, and volunteering use of their land.  The project started work on January 22, and finished on February 16.  Over 212 truckloads averaging 18 yards a truck were removed.  There are now areas in the channel with bubbling springs keeping the water open.  Jack gave all homeowners and the committee a big thank you for their efforts and the amazing amount of work done on the channels.  
Other Misc Business:    The lakebed cutting was completed in February by Zblewski Brothers, and was under budget.  The DNR has awarded McDill $2,062 for the Clean Boats/Clean Waters grant for extra hours for boat landing inspections.  The Friends of McDill are putting together a day to celebrate the return of McDill on June 15th at Koziczikowski park.  The Bony Fingers band has agreed to play for free, and Golden Sands RC&D, UW Extension Lakes and WDNR have also agreed to participate.  Several homeowners also volunteered to do pontoon rides, and the group is working on lining up food vendors.  A dam dedication will be done at 11:00 am, and the day will end with a dam rubber duck race and lighted lake night. 
Next Meeting:    The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday May 21st at 6:30 pm.   
Meeting Adjourned 7:12 pm.  Minutes respectfully submitted by Krista Olson, Secretary.  
